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Typed copy of original handwritten letter to The Prime Minister, The Rt Hon 
David Cameron 



Typed copy of original handwritten letter to The Prime Minister, The Rt Hon 
David Cameron 

    
Telephone: 

Dear David, 
In the 1980's and 1990's. I was immersed in the case of Colin Wallace, a cause 
célébre at the time. 

After all these years, I can reveal that one of the reasons I was so sure that 
Wallace had been unjustly treated was that I had talked to my friend, the late 
Sir Maurice Oldfield, Tony Cavendish, another senior member of the 
Intelligence Community was equally uncomfortable, as was Field Marshal Sir 
John Stanier. I knew them well, and wrote both their obituaries for the 
Independent. 

I heard you say on TV “I will get to the bottom of this.” Actually, I am very 
sympathetic to you on these matters, as disentangling events of 30 years ago is 
exceedingly difficult. I happen to think that Ministers such as Archie Hamilton 
and Tom King acted in good faith. 

I enclose Wallace’s dossier. It might be helpful if you asked a civil servant 
involved in “getting to the bottom” to SEE Wallace. He is not unreasonable, 
and not after money - simply an acknowledgement that he acted honourably in 
the interests of our country. He went to the Press at the behest of General Sir 
Peter Leng. If Leng and Wallace’s allegations had been acted upon, many 
children would have been spared abuse. 

Yours sincerely, 

Tam Dalyell 
MP West Lothian 1962-2005 
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Note:  This letter was copied to other Govt Departments, some of which, such as the MoD, 
knew that what the Prime Minister had said to Mr Higgins – i.e. that I had only one ‘job 
description’.  That was also made clear in a report by MI5 in 1975 (see attached extract).  
Some of the Govt Departments, such as the MoD, would have known that what Mrs Thatcher 
said in her letter to Terence Higgins MP was untrue. 



 



 




